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cApplause 

Atlanta—E. A. Duff Macbeth has been appointed chair­
man of the Membership Committee, Atlanta Chapter, 
of the Georgia Society of Certified Public Accountants. 

Boston—Donald C. Wiese has been appointed to the 
Radio-TV Committee of the National Association of 
Accountants. 

The following have been notified of their appoint­
ments to committees of the Massachusetts Society of 
Certified Public Accountants: Hugh Dysart, Jr., Budget 
& Finance; Morris Goodman, (Chairman) Ethics; Edward 
J. Harrington, Membership; Stanley E. Hart, AICPA An­
nual Meeting; George A. Kean, III, Hospital Accounting; 
Donald M. Keller, Management Services; Charles H. 
Noble, Education; Roy M. Raja, Publications; David 
Wheeler, Cooperation with Bar Associations; Donald 
C. Wiese, Responsibilities of a Tax Practice. 

Chicago-Charles F. Brown, Jr., Carroll E. Ebert, Jack 
French, Thomas B. Jackson, James M. Lynch, Boston, 
and Jeff Baldwin, Washington, participated in the pres­
entation of a seminar to a Menswear Retailers of Amer­
ica group in Washington, D.C. 

The following people are serving on committees of 
the Illinois Society of Certified Public Accountants for 
the year 1966-67: Kay H. Cowen, Cooperation with the 
Bar; Irwin T. David, Membership; H. Justin Davidson, 
Policy Sub-committee, Management Services and Ad 
Hoc Management Services Project; William H. Frewert, 
Legislation; Richard H. Gallagher, State Auditing and 
Accounting; Glen J. Hartung, State Taxation; Donald I. 
Hausman, chairman, Federal Taxation; Allen C. Howard, 
Ethical Rules; Philip E. Leone, Professional Develop­
ment; Cherie L. Mertens, Career Opportunities; A. Clay­
ton Ost lund, Professional Conduct of Members; 
Raymond E. Perry, Auditing Procedures and Accounting 
Principles; Morton Poloway, Securities Commission and 
Exchanges; Raymond J. Revers, Policy Sub-Committee 
Attendance, Annual Meeting; Robert M. Shehan, Prac­
tice Review; C. Eugene Sturgeon, Meetings Planning. 

Cincinnati—Walter Novikoff was elected vice president 
of the Cincinnati Chapter of the Ohio Society of Certi­
fied Public Accountants. 

Dallas—Gus C. Tramp was elected for three years to the 
Board of Governors of the Dallas Chapter of The Insti­
tute of Internal Auditors. 

Dayton—Robert J. Sack was elected secretary of the 
Dayton Chapter of the Budget Executives Institute. 

The following have been appointed to committees of 
the Ohio Society of Certified Public Accountants: Leslie 
W. Buenzow, By-laws & Manual; Richard A. Stamper, 
Accounting Principles. 

Denver—Carleton H. Griffin has been elected treasurer 
of the Denver Estate Planning Council for the year 
1966-67. 

Recent committee appointments of the Colorado So­
ciety of Certified Public Accountants included the fol­
lowing: David E. Coffey, Staff Accountants; Ronald S. 
Fiedelman, secretary, Federal Taxation; Frederick A. 
Fuchs, meetings-Technical; Carleton H. Griffin, chair­
man, Planning; Clarence D. Hein, Cooperation with 
Credit Grantors; Charles E. Husted, chairman, Com­
puter Education and Basic Management Advisory Ser­
vices; Guy R. James, State Taxation; Earl E. Marcus, 
Relations with the Bar; Russell E. Palmer, vice chair­
man, Accounting and Auditing Procedure; Richard L. 
Peterson, Membership; Arthur Samelson, Professional 
Ethics; Stevan S. Simich, Management Advisory Ser­
vices; Robert L. Stamp, vice chairman, Meetings-Gen­
eral. 

Detroit—Henry E. Bodman, II, was recently appointed 
chairman of the Education Committee of the Greater 
Detroit Board of Commerce. 

Harvey D. Braun has been elected vice chairman of 
the Detroit Chapter of the Institute of Management 
Sciences for the coming year. 

James M. Edgar has been appointed chairman of the 
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Market Research Workshops, a monthly series of meet­
ings dealing with the application of market research 
techniques and sponsored by the Detroit Chapter of 
the American Marketing Association. 

Harvey E. Schatz recently served on a committee 
working with the American Management Association to 
present the first AMA video tape conference in Detroit.. 
The conference was entitled, "Current Principles and 
Practices of Professional Management," and included 
Donald W. Jennings as panelist. 

Harry G. Troxell has been elected associate director 
of Educational Activities and Donald H. Waterman has 
been elected associate director of Membership of the 
Oakland County Chapter of the National Association of 
Accountants for the year 1966-67. 

Appointments to committees of the Michigan Associa­
tion of Certified Public Accountants for 1966-67 are: 
Edward A. Baumann, Insurance and Pension; Harry E. 
Bodman, II, Advisory Committee on Legislation and 
Auditing; Paul E. Hamman, Professional Ethics and Un­
authorized Practice; John D. Hegarty, Jr., Relations with 
Attorneys; Rosemary Hoban, chairman, Personnel; 
Elmer M. Houghten, State Taxation; Daniel J. Kelly, 
Auditing and Management of an Accounting Practice; 
Aloysius M. Mlot, Practice Review; Richard A. Patterson, 
Auditing and Publication; Phyllis E. Peters, Public Ser­
vice and Information; Kenneth S. Reames, By-Laws; 
Harvey E. Schatz, Management Services; Robert J. 
Smith, Professional Education; Laurance A. Solomon-
son, Graduate Study Conference; Harry G. Troxell, 
Membership; Richard F. Van Dresser, chairman, Rela­
tions with Educators; David J. Vander Broek, Federal 
Taxation; Donald H. Waterman, Relations with Bankers; 
Charles E. Wieser, Accounting and Auditing Proced­
ures; Robert D. Wishart, Annual Meeting. 

Executive—Marjorie June is Public Relations chairman 
of the Chicago Chapter of the American Society of 
Women Accountants, and national director and Central 
Register Committee chairman of the American Women's 
Society of Certified Public Accountants. 

Robert M. Trueblood has been appointed a co-chair­
man of the new AICPA committee on National Confer­
ence of Bankers and Certified Public Accountants. 

Mr. Trueblood was moderator and speaker at the 
Seminar for Financial Writers in Tarrytown, New York, 
which was sponsored by the American Institute of Certi­
fied Public Accountants. The seminar was held to ex­
plore common fields of interests between CPAs and 

the writers. This program was a "first" and there is a 
possibility that it may be repeated in other key locations. 

Houston—Raymon J. de Reyna has been appointed to 
the Board of Directors of the Houston Chapter of the 
National Association of Accountants. 

Alvin L. Freeman was appointed a member of the I 
Teaching Faculty for the South Texas presentation of 
the American Institute's Seminar on Estate Planning 
which was held in Bandera, Texas. j 

Leland C. Pickens conducted a course in Retail Man­
agement in Action at The Institute of Retailing of the 
University of Houston. 

Committee appointments to the Texas Society of 
Certified Public Accountants for the 1966-67 year are as 
follows: Ramon J. de Reyna, Management Services; 
Thomas C. Latter, Editorial Advisory Board; Owen Lips­
comb, Society Tours and Taxation Leland C. Pickens, 
Sub-committee on Annual Meeting 1967. 

Kansas City--John D. Crouch has been re-appointed to 
the Editorial Advisory Board of the American Institute 
of Certified Public Accountants. Mr. Crouch was also , 
appointed Chairman of the Organization and By-Laws 
Committee of the Missouri State Society. 

Mary J. McCann served as chairman of the Publicity 
Committee of the Central States Conference of Certified 
Public Accountants held in Kansas City. 

The following committee appointments have been [ 
announced by the Missouri Society of Certified Public 
Accountants: John D. Crouch, chairman, Organization 
and By-Laws; Loren G. Hoffman, re-appointed chair­
man, Taxation. 

V 

Memphis—Don F. Stark is the winner of the 1965-66 
President's trophy competition for the Memphis Chap-
ter of the National Association of Accountants. 

Mr. Stark has also been appointed Tennessee chair­
man of the Careers Council for the National Associa-
tion. 

The National Association of Accountants, Memphis 
Chapter, has been rated fifth .in the country out of 160 
participating chapters. Our Memphis staff holds three 
out of the fourteen offices: Don F. Stark, director of 
Public Relations; James Tansey, director of Communi- , 
cations; Jerry E. Whitehorn, assistant director of Public 
Relations. 

Minneapolis—The Minnesota Society of Certified Public 
Accountants committee appointments for the coming 
year include the following: Accounting & Auditing Pro- -t 
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cedures, Ingvar B. Aaseng; Auditing, Ronald W. Curtis; 
Cooperation with Bar & Accounting Organizations, 
James F. Pitt, CPA Consultation Service, Einar S. Ross 
and E. Palmer Tang; Cooperation with Bankers and 
Other Credit Grantors, Carl G. Pohlman; Education, 
Ralph J. Loehr; Estate Planning, John A. McFarland; 
Legislative Policy, James F. Pitt; Management Services, 
Ward G. Tracy; Meetings, David S. Sommers; Past 
Presidents, James F. Pitt and E. Palmer Tang; Personal 
Financial Management, Delwyn E. Olson; Practice Re­
view, E. Palmer Tang; Professional Development, Clar­
ence E. Holtze; Professional Ethics, J. Richard Beck; 
Publications, James W. Peter; Public Relations, Delwyn 
E. Olson and Kenneth H. Stocke; State & Municipal 

1 Accounting & Auditing, Gerald D. Van Eeckhout; Taxa­
tion-Federal & State, Jerald D. Grande and Richard R. 

f Kostboth; and Tax Conference, James F. Ascher. 

New York—Joseph M. Rose has been elected a member 
of the Real Estate Accounting Committee of the New 
York State Society of CPAs. 

Sanford Simon was elected budget director of Mar­
keting Review, the publication of the New York chapter 
of the American Marketing Association. 

Philadelphia—Lawrence J. Scully is chairman of the 
Pennsylvania Institute's Legislative Ad Hoc Committee 
and has been asked to serve on the Committee on 
Relations with Public Accountants and Committee on 
Legislation. 

Mr. Scully also serves on the AICPA Trial Board and 
has been asked to serve on the Institute's Committee 
on Relations with Public Accountants. 

George O. Tonks has been appointed chairman of 
the Pennsylvania Institute, Philadelphia Chapter, Com­
mittee on Nominations. 

Phoenix—Ira Osman, in his capacity as chairman of the 
Arizona State Society of CPA's Committee for Coopera­
tion with Bankers, served as the chairman of four semi­
nars presented in Arizona before an audience of bank 
loan officials. The basis of the seminars was a discus­
sion of auditing standards and procedures, and several 
other seminars are in the planning stages. 

Mr. Osman was also the instructor in two professional 
development training courses in Standards of Field 
Work promulgated by the American Institute. 

Pittsburgh—William J. Simpson was elected a vice presi­
dent of the Pittsburgh Chapter of the National Associa­
tion of Accountants for the coming year. 

Portland—Virgil R. Elkinton was elected to the Board of 

Directors of the Northwest Chapter of Accountants for 

Cooperatives. 

Lee E. Schmidt was elected vice president of the 

Portland Retail Controllers Group. 

Rochester—James P. Lawler has been appointed asso­
ciate director of educational activities of the National 
Association of Accountants for the year 1966-67. 

St. Louis—Kenneth J. Bauer has been elected to serve 
on the Council of the Missouri Society of Certified Pub­
lic Accountants. Mr. Bauer is also the chairman of the 
St. Louis Chapter of the Missouri Society of CPAs. 

James G. Carroll has again been asked to serve as 
chairman of the Cooperation with Bankers and other 
Organizations Committee of both the Missouri Society 
of CPAs and the St. Louis Chapter of CPAs. 

Richard L. Hornsby has been elected chairman of the 
Programs Committee of the St. Louis Chapter of the 
Budget Executive's Institute. 

John F. Keydel has been appointed director and 
member of the Executive Committee of the St. Louis 
Regional Industrial Development Corporation. 

San Diego—Marvin A. E'Golf was appointed chairman 
of the Audit Committee of the San Diego Chapter of the 
Institute of Internal Auditors. 

Mr. E'Golf was also appointed by the Mayor to the 
Citizens Committee for Bond Evaluation. This 13-man 
group has been asked to study financing of the City's 
capital outlay program by a major bond issue. 

James B. Kuhn was appointed to the chairmanship 
of the Administrative Committee of the California State 
Board of Accountancy for the calendar year 1966. 

Mr. Kuhn was discussion leader of the Graduate Study 
Conference of the California Society of CPAs held dur­
ing August at Sanford University, and also gave a course 
in Professional Ethics for the California Society of CPAs 
at San Diego State College in September. 

Raymond Taramasco has been appointed to serve 
on the Membership Committee of the San Diego Chapter 
of Systems and Procedures Association. 

Mr. Taramasco has also been elected treasurer of 
the San Diego Chapter of the Budget Executives Insti­
tute. 

Walter A. Turner, Jr. has been elected secretary of 
the San Diego Chapter of the California Society of 
CPAs. 
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San Francisco—Eli Gerver has been appointed to the 
Committee on Programs of the San Francisco Chapter 
of the California Society of CPAs. 

Seattle—Gary A. McLean has been elected vice presi­
dent of the Puget Sound Chapter of Data Processing 
Management Association. 

The Washington Society of CPAs has announced new 

committee members for the coming year: Accounting 

Principles, Stanley M. Bray; Legislative, Durwood L. 

Alkire; Meetings-Programs, William G. Gaede; Mem­

bership, Jerrold H. Koester, Chairman; Professional 

Development, Roy C. Liljebeck and Gary A. McLean; 

Relations with Universities, Gerald E. Gorans; Taxation-

Federal, Norman E. Swenson. 

RETIREMENTS 

Ted E. Herbold, Kansas City 19 years 

Edith McBride, Detroit 21 years 

cyilumni 
Advanced Business Systems Office—Sherman C. Blum-

enthal has joined Union Carbide Corporation's Corpo­

rate Systems Planning Division as a senior systems 

planner. 

Chicago—James R. Bragg, a member of the Manage­
ment Services staff since 1959, has resigned to join 
Martin-Brower Corporation, a Chicago office client. 

Joseph T. Brusherd left the firm to accept a position 
in the management systems area of Combined Insurance 
Company of America. Mr. Brusherd joined TRB&S in 
1959 and has been a member of the National Account­
ing and Auditing staff for the past 2 years. 

James O. Teeter, a member of the Management Serv­
ices staff since 1958, resigned to accept a position as 
controller with Eclipse Fuel Engineering Company in 
Rockford, Illinois. 

Cleveland-Robert A. Goldschmidt, a senior consultant, 
resigned to accept the position of manager, Corporate 
Planning and Control at Profexray, a Division of Litton 
Industries. Mr. Goldschmidt recently passed the exami­
nation for Professional Engineer (Industrial) with the 
highest score in the State of Ohio. 

New York-Val R. Ciccone, a senior consultant in Man­
agement Services, left to join the Agricultural Division 
of Techtron as director of Information Systems. 

Donald D. Colistra has accepted a position as assist­
ant to the tax manager at James Talcott, Inc. 

Michael R. Drogin is associated with Gerald Miller & 
Co. 

Jay M. Gartenlaub is budget director at Teleprompter 

Corporation, a New York office client. 

Donald F. Macleod, an audit supervising senior, is 
now controller of Diners' Club in London, England. 

Charles H. Nicholson, a senior consultant in manage­
ment services, has accepted a position as manager of 
Data Systems Planning for St. Regis Paper Company. 

Donald P. O'Connor, formerly a tax department super­
visor, is now tax counsel with Howmet Corporation. 

W. Stephen Osmond has joined Damon Creations as 
administrative assistant to the president. 

Samuel W. Weinstein resigned to accept an executive 
position with Filmex Corporation. 

St. Louis-Eugene J. Schorb has left the firm to start a 

private practice in his home town of Columbia, Illinois. 

San Diego-William R. Potter, of the audit staff, and 
Donald L. Wood, of the tax department, have accepted 
3-year scholarships at California Western University 
Law School. 

San Francisco-Charles McGuigan is now associated 

with Pilch & Pilch, CPAs in Milbrae, California. 

Kenneth Porter has resigned to accept a position as 
assistant manager of Budgetary Accounting for Allis 
Chalmers in West Allia, Wisconsin. 
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